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SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS                                                       

                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

  Tony Borg 01  Dennis Burland 13 

          Billie Curtis 03   Barbara Brian 22 

Peter Hughes 30 
   

Happy Birthday Boys & Girls  
  With many more to come! 

 

 

 

UPCOMING GAMES 

AT HOWARD 

LEGACY CHARITY DAY 

Sunday 25th September 2022 

4B Ambrose  

Start organising your teams of four (4) now  

It is a fun day for a good cause, 

No handicap’s necessary just bring your 

sense of humour! 

ARRIVAL! 

The new shedding is to arrive from Hervey Bay 

on WEDNESDAY 7th & THURSDAY 8th                 

SEPTEMBER 2022 at 7.30am  

Volunteers are required & if you have a drill   

suitable to remove roof or wall screws that will 

be most welcomed too!  

A MESSAGE FROM THE TREASURER 

ON BACK PAGES  INCLUDING            

PRICE INCREASES. 

WHICH COME INTO EFFECT IN 

 OCTOBER 

NEW MEMBERS 

Ari Jorgensen, Eleanor Lyness, Billie Curtis  

Three more Juniors! GOOD LIFE RESORT CORPORATE DAY 

The Executive Committee of BDGC held a 

meeting to  organize a day for the  

Good Life Resort. 

The above will be holding a corporate day on          

Friday 16th September from 11am with a                 

shotgun start at 12noon of 9 holes.  

It will have exclusive use of the course  

Friday afternoon. 

SICK BAY 

John Francis caught up with Ray Henderson’s 

family to see how he is getting on. I am sure the 

family appreciates it! Thinking of you Ray, keep 

on keeping on, mate!  
 

Sarge is still putting his best foot forward but it is 

a bit slower at the moment he said. Sarge is home 

now & taking visitors. Les & I called around to 

see him & Heather, old mate is doing it tough so 

maybe  a visit from us all occasionally is a tonic 

he needs! 
 

Allan McGeorge is up for his battle we wish you 

well Al, all the very best, mate. 

BURRUM DISTRICT JUNIOR GOLF  

The Juniors are playing there first game here on 

Saturday 3rd September 2022 at 1pm. 

It is the first Junior Golf tournament ever. 

Children with AGU handicaps wishing to play 

off the red tees will contest the ‘junior’ division   

All others will play from Junior tee blocks in the 

“sub Junior” and be handicapped internally. 
        Co-ordinator  - Adrian Reynolds 



 

         BUNKER TIME! 

Peter Tyler went in but got out 

without  any trouble... As did I! 
             

PLUG TIME 

Aircon cleaning time peoples, get it done before 

the summer arrives! 

We had TANNER ELECTRICAL out to service 

our air conditioner, Tristan & Cody did the job & 

a great job was done!  

 

DAMN DAM 

Les Bennett went in twice one up & one down on 

4 & 5! 

 

Peter Tyler went in on 4th, he sent the ball he had 

found back to Poseidon! 

OUT OF BOUNDS 

I went oob’s on 1/10 with some help of the rocks 

that were on the fairway! Not happy Jan! 

 

Adrian Reynolds was called away from his juniors 

on to help fight a large fire at Burrum Heads. As it 

happened Ian Anderson & Dave Larder were  

there to step in. Good work men. There are now 14 

kids who have taken a keen interest in golf with 

two girls becoming members Mariah Reynolds & 

Billie Curtis. Welcome young ladies!  
 

Bill Brand is in sick bay, he too has a battle to go 

through as well.  
 

Top marks to Andrew Pulsford who called in on 

Sarge & did some little jobs for him. Every bit 

helps, good one AP.  
 

I have had to rearrange the newsletter somewhat 

because of all the works going on, I just hope I 

haven’t left anything out! The men are being kept 

hard at it that’s for sure! What a great crew! 
 

          RAFFLE 

This beautiful bedspread has 

been hand made by one of  our 

members  It has never been 

used & has been graciously           

donated for use as a  raffle by  

                    Bob Dillue.  

We will draw this Raffle at the Christmas Break 

Up for the Vets. Tickets are $2 each or 3 for $5. 

Proceeds to the Junior Program 

See Ian Anderson or Danielle for details & tickets. 

0457686108 

FROM THE BUNKER! 
4th Fairway Reconstruction 

Over view of Project 

A 6,200 square metre area of the fairway will be 

cleared & levelled. Top dressing sand will be 

spread & roll out turf laid over the top.  

The Majority of the funding will provided by a 

grant of $55,000 from the State Government 

Active Game Day Projects Fund. 

Preliminary work starts on Monday 29th August 

with the poisoning of existing grass & removal of 

old sprinkler heads. 

Monday 19th September to Monday 17th October 

Fairway completely closed. 

The first week will involve excavation machinery 

on site and other restrictions to ensure safety may 

be necessary. The next 3 weeks will be for the 

turf to establish itself. Impact for players & com-

petitions. Players to go from the 3rd Green to the 

ladies 5th Tee. Note the first 40 metres of the 

fairway will not be getting renovated so Carts and 

Walkers will be able to traverse this area. 

Players will play 16 holes or 8 only. Cards will 

not be handicapped during this period. 

 
 

Volunteers Required Cart Shed Relocation 

The removal of the cart shed from Hervey Bay 

Golf Club is now planned for  

Wednesday 7 & Thursday 8 September. 

The project will involve dismantling the shed and 

transporting it to our club for storage until funds 

become available for a concrete slab, certification 

& other associated works. 

Starting time is 7.30am & if you have drills and 

bits suitable to remove roof or wall screws please 

bring them with you. 

It is expected that you wear work shoes & have 

gloves for handling metal sheets with sharp 

edges. 

It is also recommended that you wear long pants 

& have your own 

PPE including safety glasses. 

For further enquires & to register your  

attendance 

Contact or text Ian Brady 0407113214 

 

 

 

 

 



 

We had a big day at Vets with 39 people turning 

out for the first game of the month. There was a 

lot of laughs out on course which was good must 

be we are getting closer to warmer weather. 

There were the usual faux pas but it’s only a 

game ….. Right!  

 

Guess what,  game two of the month at the Vets 

had 39 on course. Great going people. Another 

great day, sun shining laughter abounded! Now 

some of the best laughs happened at the presen-

tation after the game.  Stretch welcomed every-

one in with a groovy dance, he was very happy,  

he loves to spend money on his fellow members 

& the hamburgers were at the ready many 

thanks to Cathie who did the cooking & Danielle 

& John Francis got in to assemble them. The 

hamburgers were huge many thanks to the Vets 

for a lovely free lunch!  

 

How about Geri Griffin & Francis McGovern, 

they cleaned up the pin shots at the game above, 

Barb Brian & Mac Adlam took 2 each of the    

raffles so they had a good day also!  

 

Then there was Kevin Leader where would we 

be without him, after announcing the winners he 

asked for anyone who could volunteer to clean 

his house because the  missus was due home any 

minute. There  won’t be any big deal he only 

held some little parties, 3 in fact, the police told 

us. So if you have some spare time give him a 

hand will you!  Kev tells me he had 15 show up 

& you guessed it another party, you are in big 

trouble mister! 

 

Geri is getting better every day, did you see her 

long drive on the Monthly Medal day, most men 

couldn’t make the distance, you go girl!  

 

Having good times at the Vets or should I say 

the Historians as John Horwood calls them! 

 

One person was a little disturbed at the time it 

took to finish her game on a Sunday. Seems her 

clock was 1½ hours ahead of time!  
 

 New Award  -   Dummy Spit! 

This could come in handy in the coming 

weeks so be aware...it could be you! 

Nominations are being taken now! 

There is a lot of work happening on course for 

the betterment of us all. The poison shed has 

been relocated to the compound, the power 

has been put on to the that shed in readiness 

for the new shedding to arrive soon. There 

will be a working bee for that one.  

 

There has been some confusion as to the            

in bound/out of bounds on the 1/10 where the 

stand of trees are near the green. Some 

thought the triangle off there from the trees to 

the fence was off fairway because of blue 

markers. The blue markers mean you cannot 

take relief from inside that area. It does not 

mean you are off fairway, it does mean                               

no relief can be given.  

 

The committee agreed to have the off  fairway  

markers for the triangle area near the trees in 

front of the first green be removed & this area 

returning to being on fairway. The trees them-

selves remain as not on the fairway as per the 

blue markings on these trees. Club Captains to 

advise all players of this change.      

                                          Neil Clarke sec.  
  

GIN GIN  VETS AWAY GAME 
The Burrumites were not as successful as last 

year. 14 players went, Lorraine Drew was                 

runner up in the Div II ladies.  Lorraine also 

won the approach shot for Div II ladies. Nice 

work Lorraine power to the 

women! Kerry Styles won the 

approach shot for the Div II 

Men.  

Kevin Leader & Mike Dally 

won beer in the card draw & 

the rest  of  them had 

f u n … . e x c e p t  S n o o k u ms           

pictured left who won zero, 

zilch, nada!  

 

 

We have found the new bull dust arena area! 

It is down on the men’s 9th tee, heheheh go 

figure eh girls! 



STATISTICS  -  2022 

   AUGUST  JULY 

Sunday     142         +22   120          

Tuesday     167   +43    124         

Wednesday     84   +22     62      

Thursday       22   +15     07          

Friday     123   +10   113 

     538   112   426 

Numbers are up on last month.  

We are heading in the right direction!  UP! 

All in all we are doing very well.         

AUGUST MONTHLY MEDAL  

SPONSORS  

FRED GOODALL & JOHN FRANCIS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHOT OF THE DAY?! 

  This ball was put in a very precarious position by none other than                

Kevin Leader who I am told was just letting a visitor know what not to do! 

Sure, sure! Next time the photographer might get an action shot of the         

second shot eh, Marilyn Allen! 

At right;  

we have the beautiful      

people in their club shirts. 

From back left Greig, 

Rae, Allan (who forgot 

his club shirt) & Neil. 

Front; 

 Les, Carol, John F, Mike, 

Geri & Lorraine. Looking 

good people! You too can 

look this good with a club 

shirt. Ask Mike Drew, 

wear them loud & proud   

Burrumites. You too can look the part of Club members by getting your own                      

Club Shirt too! Enquiries to Danielle or Mike Drew! 

All stories are printed in a light hearted manner, they should be taken in that context.                               
This publication is meant for the fun & enjoyment of all  members & no  offence is ever intended. CB. 

Paul Johnson, Phil  Rowe, Sue Berkery 

The Mixed Foursomes are fielding 11 ladies this year which is fantastic let’s hope they will find 

there way onto other competitions making them a lot healthier as far as competition goes. Very 

good to have you competing, it’s a plus! There is a very young lady out there too her name is 

Mariah Reynolds, remember it people, this little gal is going places!   



 

    

Before & after  

 Before & after  

before 

These pics give you 

an idea of how much 

has been done by 

your committee, due 

to the grants & the 

volunteers. One of 

which is John Francis 

who has done some 

great wood work in & 

outside of the Club 

BEFORE AND AFTER PHOTOS 

after 

The bain marie was basically all 

there was before the new kitch-

enette was installed. It is behind 

Stretch, it was an eyesore, so he  

offered to pretty it up !  

 

The Club House is soon to be painted, &  a 

new flag pole attached with the Australian flag 

waving proudly atop it! The paint job will just 

cap the look of what is now a very good              

looking building!  

BUT WAIT THERE’S MORE! 

After many, many years the 4/13th fair-

way is being rejuvenated, it will begin 

on Monday 29th August by the boys 

marking out the fairway then from 19th 

September to Friday 23rd September 

the big boys will move in clearing & 

levelling & spreading sand & laying 

roll out turf. At this time the  

4th fairway will be completely closed. 

Players to go from the 3rd tee to the     

ladies tee on the 5th.  

Players will play 16 or 8 holes only so, 

therefore cards will not be handicapped.  

The fairway will be closed from  

19th September till 17th October, 

2022. 
 

So much happening people for the betterment of the Club 

& it’s members!  

It is your Committee working for you, like never before! 

BE EXCITED PEOPLE! 



 

 

 

 

AT THE VETS  

John Rigby & Ruedi Christen were visitors from Maryborough. They were fun to play with.                         

Ruedi was a long time resident of Howard dating back to when the BDGC was known as Howard & 

it had to be cleared with bare hands basically. Some of our older players might remember him, he 

had several orchards in the area. We had a great chat but the golf got in the way of a great story. 

Hope to catch up one day to finish it off. Between him & his partner their accents were as thick as a 

peat bog!   

Here is a pic 

of the Vets 

with Reudi in 

yellow shirt & 

John in dark 

shirt.  

 

Our mate  

Buddy Lohmann is  

going to be off for a 

while he has a date 

with a heart           

surgeon at Prince 

Charles  Hospital. 

We wish him well. 

Buddy’s pictured                  

below 

MIXED FOURSOMES 

We had 11 couples playing in the mixed foursomes  

there were12 but one lady pulled out due to injury. 
 

But one little lady did herself proud playing her first 

round in big golf, a very nervous time for our junior 

Mariah Reynold who did her playing partner proud 

getting him out of trouble on more than one 

occasion. Adrian went out of bounds 7 times, 

his words, don’t shoot the messenger! Mariah 

will need a different partner next year no doubt! 
 

Adrian tells me he has 4 girls ready to take the next 

step up. Great job on his behalf & the girls are the 

start of a regeneration to tired old Burrum. 
 

 

Just a bit of trivia Les & I came in with the exact 

score last year when we won the nett, a year on & 

we had to share with 4 others in the ball rundown.   
 

“Better to have tried & failed than to have never 

tried  & live with the emptiness of never knowing 

what would happen if you had tried.”  
 

 

                                                                                Quote from  Alfred Lord Tennyson. 

Winners are Grinners! 

Geri & Paul had to go for a 

sudden death playoff  to take 

the win of the Mixed Four-

somes. Geri said she had to 

show Paul how to 3 putt. 

Really some of these men 

don’t know a lot of what they 

are missing! To say Paul was 

under the weather is putting it 

mildly but he came 

through. The flu can be a shocker!   

Congratulations once again on a great win. 



 

 

MELBOURNE CUP 

Now I did try to talk buggerlugs aka Stretch into           

putting on some games for Melbourne Cup Day to 

turn it into a fun day but he hasn’t come around 

…..yet! Still working on him! Here’s some of the 

dames that were there many moons ago, we used to 

have a good crowd then under Bill Long, it can             

happen again. Maybe a chicken & champagne                    

luncheon? Beer & skittles for the blokes, maybe a 

bottle in a brown paper bag, & some chips!? Anyone 

got any ideas?  

Many thanks to Ted Hanson for the following,  

This scene above could be anyone 

on Sundays! 

WEDNESDAY   MEN  -  AUGUST 

 

03rd Stableford  19 players  Pin Shots; Barry Gibson, Barry Gibson, R Jennings  

1st Barry Gibson 35pts r/u Ian Dartnell 34pts.  BRD Ian Brady 33 c/b John Horwood 33 

Raffles; Ian Dartnell, Fred Goodall, R Jennings, Dave Larder. 
 

10th Canadian Foursomes 16 players 1st Ray Crosby & John Hadley 65½ r/u Chris Bush & John 

Short 70. Pin Shots; Team Dave Larder & Adrian Reynolds, Team Scott Ridgeway & Charlie Saun-

ders. BRD Peter Hughes & Grahame McKissock 70½  

Raffles; R Jennings, Kerry Styles, John Horwood, Grahame McKissock. 
 

17th  2Ball Ambrose 18 players  

1st Grahame McKissock & Peter Hughes 66¾ r/u Neil Clarke & Paul Johnson 68 

Pin Shots; G McKissock, John Short & Chris Bush, John Horwood & Andrew Pulsford 

BRD J Hadley/ RayCrosby 70¼, Ian Anderson & Mike Drew 70¼ 

Raffles; John Short, Peter Hughes, Peter Griffin, Mike Drew. 
 

24th  Single Stableford 17 players  1st Peter Hughes 41pts r/u Andy Pearce 37nett c/bPin Shots; 

Andy Pearce, Rick Jennings, Peter Hughes. BRD Ray Crosby 37, Chris Bush 34, Ian Brady 34.  

Raffles; Rick Jennings, Rick Jennings, Peter Griffin, Andy Pearce.  
 

31st  Single Stroke  Monthly Star  -  sponsor Andrew Pulsford 14 players 

1st Peter hughes 65nett r/u Dave Larder 68nett c/b 3rd Chris Bush 68nett 

Pins; Ken Hodgkinson, Rick Jennings, Peter Hughes. BRD John Short 73, Ian Brady 74, Ray 

Crosby 75, Peter Griffin 75. Raffles; P Johnson, R Jennings, K Hodgkinson, R Jennings. 



 

THURSDAY   LADIES  -   AUGUST 

 

04th  Stroke / Eclectic 1st Shirley Bullock 70 nett  r/u  Marilyn Allen 75 nett c/b  

NTP  Jenny Nichols, Putts Marilyn Allen 30, No BRD as we had the putts this week. 

   

11th Single Stableford  06 players 1st Shirley Bullock 31pts r/u June Kerr 30pts NTP Marilyn Allen  

 

18th  Single Par  05 players 1st Marilyn Allen –2  r/u Jenny Nichols - 4   NTP Marilyn Allen 

 

25th  The ladies had a social game there were only 04 players.  

 

                                         FRIDAY CHOOK RUNS 
05th AM 31 players NTP - Peter Hughes. Lost on a Count back Award Nev Cooper  

Nett Winners; Phyllis Cooper 31, Peter Griffin 32, Sandra Savill 34, Peter Hughes 34, 

Justin Hutchens 34, Neil Clark 34, JR 35, Mac Adlam 36, Ian Oswald 37, Mike Drew 37  

PM  04 players Nett Winner; Paul Johnson 39 

 

12th AM 29 players Pin Shot - Terry Boyle.  

Nett Winners; Dave Larder 34, Ian Dartnell 34, Neil Clarke 35, Grahame McKissock 36, 

Pam Hawkins 36, Brian Tindall 36, Michael Bates 36,Brian Read 37, Angus Guild 37.  

Raffles; Jeff Freeman, Pam Hawkins, Ian Oswald 

 
19th  AM 34 players NTP - John Regan.   Lost on a Countback Award - Col Degoumois                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Nett Winners: Nev Cooper 32, Paul Booth 35, Peter Griffin 35, Ray Crosby 36, Terry 

Boyle 36, Ted Hanson 37, Kevin Tait 37, Eve-Ann Hodgkinson 37, Ken Hodgkinson 38, 

Ros Madden 38, Lorraine Drew 38. Raffles: Dave Larder, Tracey Noble, John Anderson.                                   

26th  AM 29 players  NTP Mike Drew                                                                                                  

Nett Winners; Michael Bates 33,Dave Larder 33, Wez Hodi 35, Bruce Noble 36, Peter Griffin 36, 

Cathy Francis 36, Ray Crosby 36, Paul Booth 36, Jeff Freeman 37.                                                                           

Lost on a count back award JR    Raffles; John Horwood, Ros Madden, Sandra Savill. 

 

Happy Birthday                                                      

Cathy Francis 

 

 

 

“The enjoyment of golf depends a great deal on the co-operation, consideration, courtesy &             

honesty of all fellow golfers. This spirit of respect, towards one another is paramount.  It should  

extend to the choice of dress & to the standard of conduct on the course, in the clubhouse, & while 

presenting  yourself as a member of the club.”                                                   



 

TUESDAY— VETS  AUGUST 
02nd Stroke 39 players 4 visitors & 2 new members  welcome to Terry Boyle & Brian Tindall 

A warm welcome to you both! 

A Grade 1st Nev Cooper 63nett 2nd Phil Johnson 67nett c/b Mal Learmonth 67nett 

B Grade  1st Kerry Styles 65nett c/b 2nd Frank Caldwell 69nett c/b Ray Suter 69nett 

Ladies  1st Marilyn Allen 71nett 2nd Shirley Bullock 76nett, 3rd Jenny Nichols 77nett 

Pin Shots; Open Phil Johnson,  A  Phil Johnson, Ladies Marilyn Allen. 

BRD Brian Tindall 72, Peter Griffin 73, Mike Drew 74, John Anderson 74, 

Raffles; Green, Tex Howard, Buddy Lohmann, Greig Pullinger. 

    Yellow, Colin Degoumis, Tony Borg, Mike Drew. The Barrel Babe was Kerry Styles. 

 

09th  2B Ambrose  39 players. 2 visitors soon to be members! 

1st Barb Brian, Carol Bennett & Les Bennett  58¼  r/u Brenda & Phil Johnson 66½ 

3rd Trevor Allen & Sue Berkery 67¼ 

Pin Shots; Open Sue Berkery, 1/10 Francis McGovern & Geri Griffin 7/16 Geri Griffin & Francis 

McGovern (no I am not stuttering these two took both pins! Congratulations! 

BRD Lorraine & Mike Drew 68½, Chris Bush & Mike Dally 69¾. 

Raffles; Yellow; Barb Brian, Frank Caldwell, Mike Drew, Blue; Barb Brian, Mac Adlam x 2 

The Barrel Babe was Cathy Francis  

  

16th Canadian Foursomes  38 players 2 visitors from Maryborough  

1st Brenda &Phil Johnson 68½, 2nd Bob Dillue & Nev Cooper 69½ c/b, 3rd Barb Brian & Mal Lear-

month 69½, Lorraine & Mike Drew 71½.  

Pin Shots; Barb Brian, Brian Tindall & Terry Boyle, Francis McGovern & Sue Berkery. 

BRD Chris Bush & Kerry Styles 71½, Francis McGovern & Sue Berkery 72. 

Raffles; (1) Don Peters, Mal Learmonth x 2, (2) Tony Borg, Ray Suter, Carol Bennett. 

 

23rd  Single Stroke  29 players  A Grade Men - Mike Drew 68nett r/u c/b Phil Johnson 72nett 

      B Grade Men - Frank Caldwell 71nett r/u Tony Borg 74nett 

      Ladies 1st Brenda Johnson 69nett r/u Sue Berkery 72nett 

Pin Shots; Phil Johnson, Francis McGovern  (in the hole!)  Barb Brian, Marilyn Allen. 

BRD Kerry Styles 72,  Ian Anderson, Mal Learmonth 72, Shirley Bullock 72.  

     Raffles; Graeme Burgess, Stretch, Carol Bennett. 

 

30th  Stableford  22 players Pin Shots; Angus Guild, Kevin Leader, Trevor Allen, Marilyn Allen. 

A Grade men 1st  Chris Bush 37pts r/u Kevin Leader 32pts.  

B Grade Frank Caldwell 37pts r/u John Anderson 34pts. Ladies Brenda Johnson 36, Marilyn Allen 34  

BRD Barb Brian 32, c/b x 3, Bob Dillue 31. Raffles; John Anderson, Carol Bennett, Kevin Leader. 

 

Before the game Kevin had some messages to convey, one in particular tickled our fancy, it goes like 

this; Kevin said “there is a cone on the 9th fairway” Someone said excuse me Kevin do we all get to 

have a smoke. That broke the crowd up. Who said that? Guess!  Just goes to show that some of us 

were living in the 70’s.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    VETS  

ISIS/BURRUM ANNUAL CHALLENGE 

Inter club game between  

27th September 2022 

Single Stableford shotgun start at 9am 

Cost $20 includes BBQ lunch & dessert 



 

               SUNDAY  MIXED   -   AUGUST  

07th  Stroke 29 players MONTHLY MEDAL sponsored by JOHN FRANCIS & FRED GOODALL 

0-18 Paul Johnson 72nett r/u Bill Brand 73nett 19-36 Phil Rowe 74nett  r/u Vaughn Smith 77net    

Ladies; Sue Berkery 70nett c/b 2nd Lorraine Drew 70nett Pin Shots;  Paul Johnson,  John Ingledue, 

Sue Berkery. Special Pin  - Allan McGeorge. Putts; Lorraine Drew 31, Charlie Saunders 28.  

Long Drives; Scott Ridgeway, Phil Rowe, Geralea Griffin. (great drive Geri!) 
 

14th  2B Ambrose  37 players sponsored by KERRY STYLES & PETER GRIFFIN 

1st Paul & Phil Johnson 62¼, 2nd Gerilea Griffin, June Kerr & Trevor Allen 66⅚, 3rd Sue Berkery & 

Bill Brand 67½, 4th John Short & Peter Cunningham 68½. 

BRD  R Berkery & P Rowe 70¾, I Anderson & J Ingledue 71, R Suter & A Pulsford 71¼, L Bennett & 

A McGeorge 72½, C Bush & D Peters 72½. 

Pin Shots; 2/11 Paul & Phil Johnson, Barb Brian & Carol Bennett, Allan McGeorge (Special Pin) 
 

21st  Stroke MIXED FOURSOMES  sponsor HOWARD IGA 30 players          

THE MIXED FOURSOME CHAMPIONS for 2022  

are GERI GRIFFIN & PAUL JOHNSON  

after a playoff with Marilyn Allen & David Burraston.  

Best Nett; 1st Marilyn Allen & David Burraston 106,  

              2nd Lorraine & Mike Drew 108½, June Kerr & Dennis Miller 110¾.  

BRD Brenda & Paul Johnson, Ray Suter & Shirley Bullock, Kevin & Jan Leader,   

    Carol & Les Bennett all on 111¼.  

Men’s 1st David Larder & Neil Clarke 105¼, now if one of these boys had a 

dress on it might have been a whole different race! 2nd Chris Bush & John Short 

110.  Pin Shots; Ray & Sue Berkery, David Burraston & Marilyn Allen.                              

              John Ingledue & Vaughn Smith.  

Raffles; Greig Pullinger, Lorraine Drew, Tony Borg.  
 

28th  4BBB Stableford  WIDE BAY GOLF MIXED & MEDLEY CHAMPIONSHIPS 46 players 

 Sponsored by WIDE BAY GOLF represented by Geoff Brandon Pres. & Mick Coulson Sec/Treas  

MEDLEY 1st  Marilyn & Trevor Allen 45pts, 2nd c/b Trudie & Jim Petrie 42pts, 3rd Barb Brian & 

Mal Learmonth 42pts, 4th Jan & Kevin Leader 40. BRD Vicki McCauley & Peter Heyelize 40, Tony 

Borg & Rae McCliskie 39.  MEN’S John Short & Peter Cunningham 46pts, 2nd c/b Paul & Phil John-

son 40pts, 3rd Robert Sartor & Mark Eadie 40pts, 4th Ray Crosby & Chris Bush 40.   

BRD Vaughn Smith & Bob Maderne? 40, Dave Larder & Neil Clarke 40,  

Pin Shots; Paul Highfield, Don Peters, Trudie Petrie. Special Pin - Robert Sartor. 

Raffles; G McKissock, C Bennett, K Leader, (visitor in red shirt! X 2) P Johnson 

Many thanks to Candace & Sam two lovely ladies from the HOWARD P&C who cooked our                    

delicious hamburgers. Top Marks girls. 

Our Junior Coordinator, Adrian Reynolds (pic), thanked the Wide Bay Golf for their              

generous donation of $500 for the Juniors. The BDGC would like to thank them too & our 

thanks go to Adrian for his interest in the kids. He is doing a fantastic job. Never had we 

had so many kids with such an interest as Adrian’s charges.  We now have two young  

ladies  playing adult competition, Mariah Reynold & Billie Curtis & they have come on a 

treat! Look out for these two....but wait there’s more ready to be let loose! There is a letter 

from Adrian on the next page. We are very lucky with the people we have on the                      

Committee & our   members who are striving to go forward. Take a bow! 



 

 FROM THE JUNIOR CO-ORDINATOR  - ADRIAN REYNOLDS 
 

Burrum DGC first Junior golf tournament for [insert number of years] will be held at 
1pm on Saturday 03 Sep 22.  Children with AGU handicaps wishing to play off the 
red tees will contest the “junior” division.  All others will play from Junior tee blocks 
in the “sub Junior” and be handicapped internally. 
  
This tournament will evolve in future months to include sub juniors, 6 hole 150m, 
6,9,with the hope of a 13 and 18 hole event before the end of the year.  This will 
be to bring our competition in line with Wide Bay golf junior competition.  This has 
3 advantages 
1. The kids will get used to playing in/progress through their respective division 

and be able to go away and compete in one of 6 Junior carnivals 
2. The kids will be grouped with competitors of the same ability each Saturday  

allowing all to enjoy the competition aspect of the day 
3. The Burrum DGC just got awarded hosting rights of a junior carnival next year 

in May so this format will help the club structure towards this and prepare our 
children to compete in that event next year. 

  
Parents wishing to volunteer to supervise groups please identify themselves to 
Adrian this week via phone or through the club Administration.  Likewise members 
of the club wishing to volunteer to help are greatly encouraged.  Remember all  
volunteers will need to have a Blue Card to supervise children. 
  
I’d also like to thank wide bay golf for their amazing $500 donation to our juniors 
program 
  
Kind regards 
  
A Reynolds 

The BURRUM DISTRICT GOLF CLUB will be holding it’s  

INAUGURAL JUNIOR CARNIVAL  
on the 14th May 2023. 

Congratulations on such a big achievement Adrian! 

Adrian has been busy so far he has got the Hervey Bay Bowling Alley who will supply  

4 free games (4 x 1 game prizes) per month. More on this later! Wow there is more! BCF 

have come on board as sponsors for the Juniors too. 

 

Here are some pictures of the little ones but we do have 

older ones waiting in the wings to have a go at the big stuff 

as in Billie & Mariah & the sponsorship Adrian has  been 

able to acquire can only be a good thing. We didn’t manage 

to get a photo of these girls this 

month but they will be in next 

month’s issue. 
 

Good Golfing! 

 



 

 

 

Just some of the crowd 

who played on the day! 



 

Justification for Price Increases.  

 

Our club has consistently maintained lower costs for its members over the past              

several years.   

 

The last increase in prices was on April 1 of this year.   

 

That increase was primarily on the sales of alcohol related products.  Your              

committee has recently investigated cost structures of similar clubs to ours and 

found that our prices are lower overall.   

 

Over the past 12 months the club has experienced greatly increased fuel costs.   

We are all aware that the price of fuel has risen.  However, the amount of fuel used 

to maintain the course has also risen.  The abundant rainfall over this period has                    

produced thriving and verdant fairways and roughs and lush greens, thus                                   

necessitating the mowing of these much more frequently.   

 

Cost and usage of fuel has increased by more than 150% in the past twelve months. 

 

In addition to the added fuel costs, the club is having to expend greater amounts on 

fertilisers, fungicides, chemicals and poisons.  We all agree that the greens and their 

surrounds are in excellent condition requiring the use of more and more fertilisers, 

fungicides, chemicals and poisons to achieve and maintain this.   

 

Cost and usage of fertilisers, fungicides, chemicals and poisons has risen by more 

than 4%. 

 

The return on the sale of beer, wines and spirits has decreased by more than 10% 

over this same period.   

 

This decrease is mainly due to increasing costs and the excise duty charged.  

  

It is obvious that the price increases adopted in April were not sufficient to alleviate 

this.   

 

Also, the cost of wages for the club’s employees will rise by 4.6% on October 1 as 

result of a decision from the Fair Work Commission. 

 

It is for these reasons that the committee are proposing the following price structure.  

This new price structure has been updated in line with the current CPI of 6%. 

  

The Treasurer   -    Mike Drew 

  

The price structures is on the next page. 



 

Proposed Price Increases 1st October 2022 

Beer Prices   
 

Beer Cards 

 
 

 

On Course and Take Away 

 
 

Wine and Spirits 

 
 

Soft drinks 

 
 

 Light/Mid Strength Heavy Strength 

Current Proposed Current Proposed 

Pots 3.90 4.10 4.40 4.60 

Schooners 5.20 5.50 5.50 5.80 

Stubby/Cans 5.00 5.50 5.40 5.70 

 Light/Mid Strength Heavy Strength 

Current Proposed Current Proposed 

Stubby/Can 4.50 4.70 4.90 5.20 

6 Packs 22.80 24.10 24.80 26.30 

Dozens 42.00 44.50 44.60 47.30 

Cartons 73.50 77.90 84.00 89.00 

UDL Spirits 8.20 8.70   

Premix cans 6 pack 42.00 44.50   

 Current Proposed 

UDL Spirits 8.70 9.20 

Wine - Large 5.00 5.30 

Wine - Small 4.00 4.20 

Wine - Bottle 15.50 16.40 

Port 4.00 4.20 

Piccolo 6.70 7.10 

Spirits 4.80 5.10 

Mixers for spirits 1.50 1.60 

Guiness 8.00 8.50 

  Current Proposed 

Powerade/Gatorade 4.80 5.10 

Bundy Range 3.80 4.00 

Soft Drinks 2.80 3.00 

Water 2.00 2.00 

Lemon Lime & Bitters 3.20 3.40 



 

Catering Menu 

                            Current  Proposed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

Ham/Chicken and Salad Roll       5.00    5.50 

Ham/Chicken and Salad Wrap       7.00    7.50 

Ham/Chicken, tomato and cheese toastee       6.00    6.50 

Cheese toastee       4.00    4.50 

Prawn cutlets and chips     10.00  10.50 

3 Dim Sims, 3 Spring Rolls, 3 Samosas and chips       8.00    8.50 

Chicken nuggets and chips       9.00    9.50 

Small chips       2.50    3.00 

Large chips       3.50    4.00 

   

    Current  Proposed 

Competition Fees   -  Member        12.00             12.00 

Competition Fees  - Non Member        16.00             20.00 

Social Golf - Non Member 9 Holes        15.00            15.00 

Social Golf  - Non Member 18 Holes        15.00            20.00 

Cart Hire - Member 9 Holes         15.00            15.00 

Cart Hire - Member 18 Holes        25.00            25.00 

Cart Hire  - Non member - 9 Holes        15.00            20.00 

Cart Hire  - Non Member - 18 Holes         25.00            30.00 

Pull Buggy          4.50              5.00 

Cart Shed Hire  -  Electric      340.00          360.00 

Cart Shed Hire  -  Motorised      240.00          260.00 

 

GAMES THAT ARE COMING UP IN OCTOBER 

 

Your Committee has decided to enter the ROB NORMAN DAY to our Agenda for future 

games, a date next year is to be allotted, Rob was a long term golfer and Pro.  

 

 Rob’s day & the WAYNE PEARCE’S DAY has been popular & so it will be good to have 

them back on together again.  
 

The Juniors are having their day this Saturday 3rd September 2022 
 

Legacy Day Sunday 25th September it’s a 4 Ball Ambrose so get your teams together! 

 



 


